
SHIRE NOTES

Tamma Village
The Shire of Tammin, in conjunction with the Department of Housing and Works and
the local Seniors Committee, provides the ten 2 bedroom units in Booth Street in the
complex known as Tamma Village. The units provide low cost housing for seniors.

A vacancy currently exists at the Village. If you have an interest, you are urged to
contact the Seniors Committee (Mrs Joan Button, Chairman) to register.

Property Damage
The family tensions which boiled over on Thursday and Friday 22-23 November and
resulted in houses being damaged and one house being burnt are not what anyone
wants for Tammin. The Police has given assurances that they are addressing the
situation. Action has been taken to expedite the clean-up of the house site and also
the town.

Carols By Candlelight
This year, the carols are to be held on Sunday 16 December – at Kadjininy Kep of
course.

Festive Season Arrangements
The Shire Office will be closed for Christmas from close of business on Friday 21
December through to Wednesday 2 January. For emergencies, please use the
mobile number of 0429 871 101.

Next G Mobile Telephone
If you have upgraded your CDMA mobile telephone to the new Next G technology
and are experiencing reception difficulties, the number to ring to report the problem is
125111.

Christmas Present
Looking for something different for a Christmas present? Why not consider Wool
Wheat & Wodjil compiled by Des Repton. This tribute to the people and events that
moulded the district of Tammin is available from the Shire Office.

Staff
A vacancy exists for the permanent part time (three days per week) position of
Community Development Officer. With a salary range of levels 3-5 ($400 - $495
gross per week) the position responsibilities revolve around promoting activities
which improve the quality of life and social interaction of residents of the Shire of
Tammin. A Position Information Pack is available by contacting Laurise Winterswyk.

If you desire to help our active community develop and progress and you have these skills –
or are willing to learn - then you should apply.

Welcome to new employees Albert Fourie (gardener) and Ray Beasley (truck driver/plant
operator).

Mick Oliver, Chief Executive Officer


